NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2017

ATTENDANCE: Council members present – President Charles B. King, Councilmember Arthur Omberg and Councilmember Alisha Jacoba. Council member not present – Vice-President Jane Gore and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance – Town Manager Scott Rudd, Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Police Chief Ben Seastrom and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

COUNCIL BUSINESS – 7:00pm

1) CALL TO ORDER by President King at 7:02pm.

2) PURCHASE OF TOWN VEHICLES

Utility Manager Cassiday advised they have been doing a lot of research on obtaining new trucks. He presented pricing on ordering one ³/₄ ton work truck that can be used for plowing and hold a sander. Utility Manager Cassiday explained they currently have trucks with a variety of mechanical issues and they need new trucks to put into the workforce. He talked about the pricing of different trucks and warranties.

Councilmember Omberg made a motion to do more research. Discussion. Utility Manager Cassiday explained this vehicle will fill a void they need to fill immediately. Discussion.

Councilmember Omberg made a motion to look into a loan/lease to purchase a ¾ ton truck up to \$35,000. Councilmember Jacoba seconded the motion and then withdrew the second. Councilmember Omberg amended his motion to add that they allow President King and/or Clerk-Treasurer Young to sign the paper work for the vehicle. Councilmember Jacoba seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Utility Manager Cassiday asked for approval to start looking into replacing smaller vehicles next year and Council agreed.

3) ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

Town Manager Rudd announced that the Brown County Playhouse is having an auction and one of the items will be a large tree. Tree Board President Bruce Gould has advised that someone would like to purchase the tree for the Town to be planted at Town Hall. Tree Board President Gould would choose the tree to be installed in the front of the Town Hall building.

ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Omberg moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Jacoba seconded the motion. President King adjourned the meeting at 7:16pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 11-30-17 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

Clerk-Treasurer Brends K. Young

President Charles B. King

Vice President Jane Gor

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING NOVEMBER 30, 2017

Councilmember Alisha Jacoba

Councilmember Arthur Omberg

Councilmember Dave Rudd